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	Minutes of the meeting of 
14th February 2019
	

	
	 Comrie Community Centre from 7.30pm
	

	1.0
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:
David Robertson (DR)
Tim Lucas (TL)

John Greer (JG)
Allan Moffat (AM)
Lianne Curran (LC)
Gill Brock (GB)

Pauline Toole (PT)

Iain McLellan (IMc)
	

	
	PKC Councillors: Cllr Roz McCall, Cllr Rhona Brock
	

	
	Apologies: Cllr: Stewart Donaldson

	

	
	Hannah Lucas ( minute Secretary ) (HL)

1 member of the public present

	

	1.0
	Welcome and Introductions 
	

	
	DR opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming


	

	2.0
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	

	
	Approved minutes of January meeting. 

	

	3.0
	Police Matters
	

	
	There were two incidents in the village in the last month

Café Comrie was broken into on the 6th February, there didn’t appear to be anything stolen but some damage was done.

Between the 3rd ad 6th February there was a van vandalised at Cultybraggan Camp. The repair costs for the van was estimated at around £1k.

If anyone has any information then please inform the police.
	

	4.0
	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
	

	
	None 
	

	5.0
	Planning
	

	
	No Planning applications that are significant to the community
	

	6.0
	Roads & Transport
	

	
	GB reported that Bear was going to look at the A85 road surface at Monzievard and that they were organising a specialist team to go to the site late in February to resolve the problem with re surfacing commencing in March.

The speed sign at the entrance to Comrie ( from Crieff) is not working and GB advised that it is with the lighting team and would be getting repaired. A number of residents had also complained to GB about the speed of some cars entering the village from that direction and that could an inquiry be made to have count down signs on the run up to the village.
GB said that the 30mph sign at the St Fillians end of Comrie had already recently be relocated but they would look at an additional site for it. GB also said that she had contacted PKC about a flashing sign on the southern entrance to the village and that PKC had a budget for flashing count down signs.

GB had been in touch with PKC to discuss the state of the yellow lines around the village – she advised that the team brought in to complete the project was contracted in but PKC would look at the village’s request to have the disabled lines reinstated on the pavements and also LC advised there was incomplete lines on parts of Burrell Street. This would be completed in the spring.

The issue was raised about the state of the South Crieff Road and the verges – some potholes had been repaired but the road was still in a poor state. PKC advised that there is no contingency in place to have the road verges repaired.

The replacement railings at the cemetery are currently being manufactured (due to them needing to be like for like) and will be installed once completed.

PKC had repaired some potholes at the recycling centre in Crieff and repairs on Barrack Road have been completed.


	

	7.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	The cheques had been written for some of the local community groups and there were several of the groups present this evening to collect them – there are still a few cheques to be collected.

JG has been sorting the CC accounts to enable the CC to set up online banking. It was also agreed that Sandra would be removed as an account signatory and TL added. JG would get this organised.

There was an increase of £120 in the General Account due to a refund obtained for the error in the mini bus timetable.

The toilet repair was completed by PKC and was not required to be paid for by the CC.
	JG

	8.0
	Secretary’s Correspondence
	

	
	Shaky Bridge update – the tree canopy has been removed and the trees height is now level with the bridge. The bridge is now fully open to the public.

Andrew Reid has been assisting the Community Council by helping to apply for funding for a full repair on the bridge. GB and AM have been meeting with Andrew regularly but Andrew is happy to just report back when required. He is currently looking at all resources to have a full repair completed - so far he has done a great and thorough job.

The CC requested that the Councillors present ask that the cross markers/braces are reinstated as it was felt that their removal was not helping the stability of the bridge. The bridge is safe to use now and the CC aren’t required to do anything further at the moment. A line of funding for the repairs is the priority now.
Comrie in Colour had been in touch regarding development of the Clach (an area at the east end of the White Church graveyard) and some tree removal around the White Church. It was agreed that Comrie in Colour could undertake this but they were only to trim and square-off the Yew trees, not remove them. The various cedar and fir trees evident in the Clach could be removed as necessary. TL has requested view of a final version of the development proposal.
There is a public consultation on the Scottish Government website regarding all aspects of the purchase and use of fireworks. It was agreed that the CC would submit a collective response from anyone who wished to add an opinion about this. TL is going to compile a response from submissions received by mid-April. A final CC response to be submitted by the 13th May. Sandra to do a post on Facebookand/or website, PT will send the briefing to everyone.
E-mail’s to the CC by mid-April (comriecommunitycouncil@outlook.com).

AM said that everything was fine regarding the request for a Community Resilience Survey and nothing need be submitted.

TL had applied for two grants to help the local community. One was for the Thursday Club and the other the Comrie Fortnight Association – both grants have been approved and cheques will be presented to the two associations once cleared funds have been received from Perth. 

TL said that there are a number of funding opportunities available that would benefit the community – TL will circulate the funding that is available as necessary.

TL also mentioned that there is a fund to receive free trees – TL was going to look into this further and decide where some trees could go.

TL had also met with Chris Sanderson (P&K Community Funding) who was very helpful and discussed the options involved in putting up a new notice board in the village – It was agreed that TL would obtain more quotes and would look at the option of putting a new notice board in St Kessock’s Square (subject to approval by Church committee).Cllr Brock suggested that the CC could/should fund the Notice Board out of the CC Administration Grant. This was thought to be a good idea and will be favourably considered once quotations for the Notice Board have been collated and agreed.
The Website views reached 13,882 in January (up 13.9%) and Facebook have reached 18,700.
Sandra has asked if people could contact her with details of any events throughout the village and she will post them on the relevant pages.

Sandra has also suggested that the CC sent a small gift to Nadine, as a thank you for all the support she has given the Community with helping with the website. CC agreed – GB to look into vouchers.
TL advised that he had updated the introduction Comrie on the website and if there was any comments or amendments to let him know.

TL advise that PKC often have courses to advance people’s skills – these are sometimes free or (more usually) to be paid for and are held in Perth or Crieff. It was agreed to discuss with Sandra about advertising these on the Community Council website. 

TL had received a quote for the automated doors for the public toilets – £1,351 plus VAT. PKC have a supplier for these door closures and the Cllr’s present will send TL some information about them.

There were two nominations put forward for the Holyrood Garden Party in July – formal invitations will be sent to the candidates in the post from Holyrood.
TL again raised his concern about Japanese Knotweed  – AM advised that during the flood prevention scheme work this would ‘get resolved’ as the river banks would be getting churned up. TL did raise the point that the knotweed was evident throughout the forest on the south side of the river but AM again advised that during the flood prevention work this will be addressed and should not be a concern. AM said to invite Craig McFarlane to the April meeting to update the CC on the Flood Prevention Plans and would supply an e-mail address.

TL has now put hard copies of the minutes from the meetings in the Library – it is intended that Minutes would be posted on the new notice board, should it go ahead, along with other relevant CC information. The library copies would cease.
The issue was raised again regarding the abandoned cars at Cultybraggan and the easy access of the recycling bins. DR said he would raise this at the next Camp meeting. 
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	9.0
	Councillors Report
	

	
	LC had been approached by a group that has been set up to try to develop an outdoor space for the community – they have set up a group called Comrie Community Outdoor Space – CCOS.

They are looking to purchase the woodland area opposite the entrance to the Deil’s Cauldron and would like to see if the CCC would support them in their fund raising – it was agreed that the CC would supply them with a list of funding sources so that they could try to access funds themselves to support their project.
Rev. Graham McWilliams is leaving Comrie on the 3rd March – it was agreed a gift from the village would be organised and the CC wished to thank him for his support over the years.

Cllr Donaldson sent a message to say that there are free doggie poo bags available at Nisa in Comrie or at the Council Offices in Crieff.
	TL

GB

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	Member of the public (Andy Cummins) from Methven wanted to advise the CCC about the flood prevention scheme put in place in Methven and the problems that they have had during all stages of the process.

He is a local business owner/farmer and has not traded properly for nearly 3 years now due to the disruption caused throughout Methven by the flood works.

He advised that now the flood prevention is in place it has affected the value of some properties – decreasing some values by up to £50k.

The CC thanked him for his concern for the village and would be grateful to have further discussions with Methven about the matter.

It was agreed that a member of the Methven Community Council would be invited to come to the March meeting to give a presentation or hold a discussion regarding what the village should look out for and the key stages of the process.


	SD

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	14th March 2019 at 7.30pm
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